
From: Bill Rattunde <bill.rattunde@gmail.com>  

Sent: Thursday, October 22, 2020 9:21 PM 

To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; 

Reece, Stacie <SReece@cityofmadison.com> 

Subject: Madison EV Ordinance support 

 
Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  

  

I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance 
(Legistar # 61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I 
believe that preparing for the transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a 
leading example for communities around the state.  

  

Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the 
next five years. The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-
powered vehicles. With  the passage of this ordinance, the City of Madison will 
help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our transportation emissions, and 
better meet our carbon reduction goals.  

  

Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive 
communities around the country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated 
infrastructure. I urge you to support this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle 
emissions and build a better, more sustainable Madison. 

  

I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team.” 
  

Thank you, 
 
Bill Rattunde 
838 Woodrow Street 
Madison WI 53711 

 

 
From: Amelia Robinson <ajrobinson600@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 1:54 PM 
To: Reece, Stacie <SReece@cityofmadison.com>; All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, 
Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: Vote in favor of the electric vehicle readiness ordinance  

  
Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  

  
I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 
61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the 
transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 
state.  
  
Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 
The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With  the passage 
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of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 
transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  
  
Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 
country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 
this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 
Madison. 
  

I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 
  

Thank you, 
 
Amelia Robinson 
1014 Tumalo Trail, Madison WI, 53711 

 

 
From: Lori Guderyon <guderyon@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 12:16:09 PM 
To: All Alders; Stouder, Heather; Reece, Stacie 
Subject: PRO: Electric Vehicle Charging Ordinance  

  

Hi, 
I am writing in support of Madison's proposed electric vehicle 
(EV) charging ordinance.  There's no question that the transition to EVs has already 
begun, both globally and locally.    In order to combat climate change, it will be critical 
for cities to stay ahead of the EV market by providing the infrastructure needed for 
citizens to make the important decision to go electric. 
 

My husband and I have lived in Madison for 40 years, and are now shopping for our first 
EV.  When we moved into a newly built condo a year ago, one of the considerations we 
had was "Will the parking spaces be EV ready, for when we purchase an EV?"  Luckily 
for us, the developer had already planned to install the conduit for a certain percentage 
of the parking stalls to be ready for EV wiring.  The developer also is installing solar 
panels so that EVs will be able to run on solar power as well. 
I believe that ALL developers should be required to include a percentage of EV ready 
parking stalls.  It is cost-prohibitive for condo or apartment residents to cover the cost of 
conduits and wiring, which can run much higher than a single family home EV 
wiring.  Madison should be encouraging residents to go electric, not discouraging 
them by high cost of installation! 
 

 I urge you to join other progressive cities across the US, by supporting this ordinance 
so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable Madison. 
 

Thanks, 
Lori Guderyon 

107 Sutherland Ct  #225 

Madison  53704 
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From: Ellen Magee <ellenmageekayaks@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 10:54 AM 
To: Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com> 
Subje 
 

Please do everything you can to get the infrastructure for more electric vehicles. Thank you, 

Ellen Magee, 1941 Tennyson Ln, Madison 
 

 
From: Léa Vereecke <lea.vereecke@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 10:25 AM 
Subject: EV Readiness Ordinance 
 

Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  

  

I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 

61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the 

transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 

state.  

  

Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 

The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With  the passage 

of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 

transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  

  

Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 

country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 

this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 

Madison. 

  

I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 

  

Thank you, 

  

Léa Vereecke 

1413 Chandler St. 

Madison, WI 53711 
 

 
From: Kate Schulte <kate.schulte@icloud.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 9:48:12 AM 
To: Stouder, Heather 
Subject: Electric transport  
  
 

“Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  
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I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 
61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the 
transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 
state.  
  
Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 
The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With  the passage 
of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 
transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  
  
Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 
country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 
this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 
Madison.  
 
 
Thank You, 
-Kate Schulte 
 

 
From: Charlotte Francoeur <francoeur@wisc.edu>  
Sent: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 8:35 AM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; 
Reece, Stacie <SReece@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: Support legistar # 61929 
 
Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  
I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle readiness ordinance (Legistar # 
61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing 
for the transition to electric vehicles is another way Madison can be a leading example 
for communities around the states. 
 

Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five 
years. The question is not if, but when, electric vehicles will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. 
With the passage of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to 
electric vehicles, reduce our transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction 
goals.  
 
Without this electric vehicle-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities 
around the country  Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to 
support this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more 
sustainable Madison. 
 
I am a support of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 
 
Thank you, 
Charlotte Francoeur 
1301 Chandler Street 
Madison, WI 53715 
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From: Liz Hachten <lizhachten@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, October 6, 2020 7:44 AM 
Subject: EV Readiness Ordinance 
 

Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  
 

I am writing to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar 
# 61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the 
transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 
state.  

 
Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 
The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With  the passage 
of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 
transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  
 

Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 
country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 
this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 
Madison. 
 

I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 
 

Thank you, 
Elizabeth Hachten 
634 Odell Street 
Madison, WI 53711 
 

 
From: Kim Schoenhaar <kimschoenhaar@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 30, 2020 5:08 PM 
To: Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; Reese, Steven <SReese@publichealthmdc.com> 
Subject: Electric Vehicle Infrastructure 
 

Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  
 
I would like to live in a community with healthier air quality, as would my family and 
friends.  I have been learning about electric vehicles as one way we can act now to help 
achieve this goal. 
 
With this in mind, I ask if you would please vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) 
readiness ordinance (Legistar #61929). 
 
Most major auto manufacturers are planning to launch electric vehicles over the next 
five years.  
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Without an EV ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 
country, I am concerned that Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated 
infrastructure.  
 
I urge you to seriously consider voting for this measure in order to reduce vehicle 
emissions and improve the air we all breathe both here in Madison, and to inspire other 
communities to do the same. 
 
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team.” 
 
Thank you! 
Kim Schoenhaar 
4457 Hillcrest Dr, Madison, WI 53705 
 

 
From: Nat Meyer <nbmeyer@wisc.edu> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 30, 2020 12:00:47 PM 
To: All Alders; Stouder, Heather; Reece, Stacie 
Subject: EV Charging Station Ordinance Support  

  

Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  
 

I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance 
(Legistar # 61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that 
preparing for the transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for 
communities around the state.  
 

Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five 

years. The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With the 

passage of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 

transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  

 

Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around 

the country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to 

support this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more 

sustainable Madison. 

 

I would also like to add that I know myself and many of my peers who are 
about to graduate college that electric cars are very appealing to us see them 
as our future. When I get a career and can afford to buy a car, I would like it 
to be an electric one and this ordinance will make it physically possible for 
me to be able to commute sustainably in our city. 
 
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 
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Thank you, 
Nat Meyer 
402 Paunack Place, 
Madison WI 53726 
 

 
From: Tim Chapman <tChapman@truenym.net>  
Sent: Monday, September 28, 2020 3:17 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; 
Reece, Stacie <SReece@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: EV-readiness ordinance 
 
Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  
  
I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 
61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the 
transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 
state.  
  
Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 
The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With  the passage 
of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 
transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  
  
Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 
country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 
this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 
Madison. 
  
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 
  
Thank you. 
 
Timothy Chapman 
1420 Vilas Ave, Madison, 53711 
 
P.S. Thank you for your service! 
 

 
From: Kate Sandretto <kate.sandretto@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 24, 2020 11:32:07 AM 
To: All Alders; Stouder, Heather; Reece, Stacie 
Subject: Electric Vehicle Readiness Ordinance  

  

City of Madison Leaders, 

 

I'm writing to request that you support the upcoming electric vehicle readiness ordinance that 

will be coming up before the Common Council.   
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With the announcement that California plans to phase out sales of gas-powered cars over the 

next 15 years, the trend towards electric vehicles seems likely to accelerate dramatically.  The 

electric vehicle readiness ordinance would allow Madison to be a leader in climate change 

preparations, and allow Madison residents to more seamlessly transition to a lower carbon form 

of transportation.   

 

Thank you, 

 

Kate Sandretto 

2130 E Dayton St 

Madison, WI  53704 

 

350 Madison Member 
 

 
From: Beth Esser <beth_esser@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 23, 2020 9:46:17 PM 
To: All Alders; Stouder, Heather; Reece, Stacie 
Subject: EV ordinance  

 
Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  

  
I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance 
(Legistar # 61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that 
preparing for the transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for 
communities around the state. As a resident of nearby Monona, your leadership is 
important to smaller communities like mine. 

  
Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five 
years. The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With 
the passage of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, 
reduce our transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  

  
Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities 
around the country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge 
you to support this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a 
better, more sustainable Madison. 

  
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 

  
Thank you, 

  
Beth Esser 
6009 Ridgewood AVE 
Monona WI 53716 
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From: Madeline Topf <madelinetopf@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 23, 2020 11:32 AM 
To: Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: EV readiness 
 
Dear leaders of the city of Madison,  
  
I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 
61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the 
transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 
state.  
  
Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 
The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With  the passage 
of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 
transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  
  
Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 
country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 
this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 
Madison. 
  
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 
  
Thank you, 
Madeline Topf 

532 W Wilson St 

Madison, WI 
 

 
From: Peggy ROSIN <peggy.rosin@wisc.edu>  
Sent: Tuesday, September 22, 2020 10:27 AM 
To: Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: Electric Vehicle (EV) Readiness Ordinance (Legistar # 61929) 

 

Dear Ms. Stouder:  

 

As a leader in our community, I ask you to support the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance 
(Legistar # 61929) when it comes to the attention of the Common Council.  Preparing for the 
transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 
state and assist in reducing carbon emissions.  
 

Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 

In the near future, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles.  Passage of this ordinance by the 

Common Council, will help ready our community for EVs, reduce our transportation emissions, 

and better meet our carbon reduction goals. I urge you to support this ordinance to build a better, 

more sustainable Madison. 
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I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate SolutionsTeam. 

 

Thank you, 
 

 Peggy Rosin  
1515 Vilas Avenue 

Madison, WI 53711 

 

 
From: Hayley Tymeson <hdtymeson@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, September 21, 2020 11:03:05 PM 
To: Stouder, Heather 
Subject: Support for EV Readiness Ordinance  
  
Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  
  
I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 
61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the 
transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 
state.  
  
Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 
The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With  the passage 
of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 
transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  
  
Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 
country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. Washington State 
passed legislation requiring EV development regulations in certain high-travel areas in 2009. I 
urge you to support this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, 
more sustainable Madison. 
  
On a personal note - I bought a car for the first time in my life last year, at age 27. I would have 
loved to buy an electric vehicle. But as a renter with no garage of my own, this kind of climate-
friendly action felt impossible for me at the time. With more EV charging stations in Madison 
(and eventually more charging stations around Wisconsin), I could have purchased a car to 
facilitate environmentally-friendly transportation. Instead, I was forced to either support the fossil 
fuel industry or remain without transportation options.  
 
Climate change is here. It is already forcing us towards actions we don't want to take - to turning 
up our AC during the increasingly hot summers, to moving away from floodzones, firezones, 
hurricane zones. It is hemming us into less and less land of lower quality. It is time we stop 
reacting, and instead move proactively against climate change. Start facilitating climate-forward 
actions your residents do want to take. Pass the EV readiness ordinance. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Hayley Tymeson 
1209 Chandler St 
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From: Douglas Pensack <dspensack@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, September 21, 2020 12:23 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; 
Reece, Stacie <SReece@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: EV Readiness - Legistar #61929 
 
To Leaders of City of Madison: 
 
I ask you to vote in favor of Legistar #61929, an ordinance which would prepare our city 
for the transition to all-electric vehicles.  Major auto manufacturers are working on 
expanding their use by increasing their production.  But, this effort won't mean as much 
if our cities don't have the infrastructure needed for their efficient use. 
 
I am a supporter of 350 Madison's Community Climate Solutions Team. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Douglas Pensack 
207 N. Dickinson St.  
Madison, WI 53703 
 
 
From: Kathryn Pensack <katpen7@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, September 20, 2020 6:04:17 PM 
To: Stouder, Heather 
Subject: Electric Vehicle Ordinance  
  
To Heather Stouder,  
 
I am writing to support the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 61929). It will be 
on the Council agenda soon. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Kathryn Pensack  
207 n. Dickinson  
Madison, WI 
 

 
From: Wentao Guo <oatnewguo@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, September 20, 2020 12:08:01 PM 
To: Stouder, Heather 
Subject: supporting the EV readiness ordinance  
 
Dear Director Stouder,  
 
I write to ask you to support the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 61929) 
that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the transition 
to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the state.  
 
Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 
The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With  the passage 
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of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 
transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  
 
Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 
country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 
this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 
Madison. 
 
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Wentao Guo 
427 W Doty St 
 

 
From: Susan Millar <sbmillar@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, September 20, 2020 11:52:04 AM 
To: All Alders; Stouder, Heather; Reece, Stacie 
Subject: Please support the EV Infrastructure ordinance  
  
Dear members of the Common Council, the Plan Commission, and the Sustainable 
Madison Committee:  
 
Please vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 61929) 
that will soon appear on your meeting agendas. This ordinance will help Madison 
transition to EVs, which are coming to our city and state sooner than most people 
realize. Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the 
next five years. EV prices are already coming down, and once car owners understand 
how much fun EVs are to drive, and how much less expensive they are to fuel, and how 
much better they are for our environment, these are the cars they will purchase. So this 
ordinance will help Madison be prepared for this change, and to lead by example within 
the State of Wisconsin.   
 
I emphasize that this transition to EVs is especially important because these vehicles 
will replace CO2-producing gasoline-powered vehicles. So by passing this ordinance, 
you will help our community reduce transportation emissions, and better meet the City's 
stated carbon reduction goals.  
 
I anticipate that some business organizations in the city may oppose this ordinance, as 
they view it as not-aligned with their shorter-term interests. But very soon building 
owners, and potential building buyers and managers will know the economic value of 
the EV readiness that this ordinance provides. So please vote for the interests of our 
community at large and support this ordinance.  
 
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team.” 
 
Thank you, 
 
 Susan Millar 
2233 Rowley Ave, 53726 
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From: ANN T BEHRMANN <atbehrma@wisc.edu> 

Sent: Saturday, September 19, 2020 8:21:43 AM 

To: Stouder, Heather 

Subject: Support EV readiness ordinance (#61929)  

  

As a city of Madison resident (2209 Chamberlain Ave.), I ask that you support the electric 

vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 61929) that will soon appear on the Common 

Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the transition to EVs is another way Madison can 

be a leading example for communities around the state. I have a Hybrid car now and my next 

one will be electric. 
 

Thanks, Ann Behrmann MD 

Pediatrician and PSR WI and Wisconsin Environmental Health Network active member 

 

 
From: Geralyn Leannah <gleannah57@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, September 19, 2020 8:07:46 AM 
To: Stouder, Heather 
Subject: Ev stations  

  
“Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  
  

I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 61929) that 
will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the transition to EVs is 
another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the state.  
 

Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. The 
question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With  the passage of this 
ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our transportation 
emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  
 

Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the country, 
Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support this ordinance so 
that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable Madison. 
 
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team.” 
 
Thank you, 
Geralyn Leannah  
522 Grant Avenue  
Sheboygan  
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From: Judy Skog <jskog83@gmail.com> 
Sent: Friday, September 18, 2020 7:49:05 PM 
To: Stouder, Heather; Albouras, Christian; Reece, Stacie 
Subject: EV charging stations in Madison--a must  
 
Hello, 
I have a Prius Prime (aka plug-in Prius). I can't always run my errands in Madison totally on 
electric, especially in the winter (we get fewer miles to the charge in the winter). It would be 
really, really nice if I could re-charge my car at some of the more popular businesses. EV 
charging stations will put Madison squarely into the 21st century. 
 
And, by the way, I have asthma. The air quality this week has been awful. If we have more 
electric vehicles, we can have great air quality, even if we have particulates from California 
wildfires. 
 
I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 
61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the 
transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 
state.   
 
Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 
The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With the passage of 
this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 
transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.   
 
Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 
country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 
this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 
Madison.  
 
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team.” 
 
Thank you 
 
Judy Skog 
626 Orchard Dr. 
Madison, WI 53711 
 

 
From: Julia DePalma <juliadepalma1@gmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, September 18, 2020 2:58 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; 
Reece, Stacie <SReece@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: EV Ordinance Support 
 
Dear leaders of the City of Madison: 
  
I am writing to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar 
# 61929) that will appear on the upcoming Common Council agenda. Preparing Madison for the 
transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 
state. 
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Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 
The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. Madison can 
ensure that our community is ready to adapt (and encourage) the use of EVs by its citizens thru 
the adoption of this ordinance. This ordinance will help our community reduce transportation 
emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals. With what is happening in California and 
Oregon right now, reducing carbon emissions and ensuring the safety and breathability of our 
air has become an increasingly visible issue, and the EV Ordinance is one way of safeguarding 
our air for the future. 
  
Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 
country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 
this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 
Madison that is resilient in the face of climate change. 
  
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 
  
Thank you, 
  
Julia DePalma 
217 N Hamilton St 
Apt 1 
Madison, WI 
53703 
 

--  

Julia DePalma 

B.F.A. Fashion Design 

Minor in Marketing 

Kent State University, 2018 

juliadepalma1@gmail.com 
juliadepalma.com 

401-654-0289 

 

 
 
From: Susan Shain <susanshain@gmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, September 18, 2020 2:47 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; 
Reece, Stacie <SReece@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: EV readiness ordinance 
 

Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  
 
 I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance 
(Legistar # 61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that 
preparing for the transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for 
communities around the state.  
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Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five 
years. The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. 
With  the passage of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt 
to EVs, reduce our transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction 
goals.  
 
Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities 
around the country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I 
urge you to support this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a 
better, more sustainable Madison. 
 
I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Susan Shain 
1139 E. Mifflin St., Madison, WI 53703  
 
 

From: Alex Conrad <alexconr@gmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, September 18, 2020 2:17 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; 
Reece, Stacie <SReece@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: Electric Vehicle Ordinance 
 

Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  

 

I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 

61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the 

transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 

state.  

 

As a young person, I will be in need of a new car in a few years and while hybrids can be great 

options, ideally I would get an electric vehicle. The problem is that there are very few places to 

charge these vehicles in Madison and the surrounding area. If Madison builds infrastructure to 

support electric vehicles, more people like me will be happy to buy them because having these 

vehicles will be easy and as it stands, EVs can be a pain in the butt to have sometimes.  

 

Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 

The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With the passage 

of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 

transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  

 

Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 

country, Madison will be caught with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support this 

ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable Madison. 
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I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Alex Conrad 

201 S Bedford St 

Madison, WI. 53703 

 
 

From: Victoria Gillet <torrig@gmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, September 18, 2020 2:09 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; 
Reece, Stacie <SReece@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: Please support an electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance 
 

Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  

 

I write to ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 

61929) that will soon appear on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the 

transition to EVs is another way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the 

state.  

 

Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 

The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With  the passage 

of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 

transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  

 

Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 

country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 

this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 

Madison. 

 

I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Dr. Victoria Gillet  

--  

Victoria Gillet, MD 

Trowbridge Endowed Primary Care Track Chief Resident for 2020-2021 

University of Wisconsin Department of Medicine 

Pronouns: she/her/hers 
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From: Carol Phelps <carolandyp@aim.com>  
Sent: Friday, September 18, 2020 12:34 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; 
Reece, Stacie <SReece@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: Electric Vehicle Readiness 
 
Dear leaders of the City of Madison:  
  

We ask you to vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 61929). 
We believe that encouraging and preparing for our world's transition to EVs shows Madison's 
leadership and our commitment to our children's future. 
 

The issue of EV charging readiness is personal for our family, because we hope to get an EV 
soon, and both our young adult daughters already own EVs, as part of their commitment to 
"Save the Planet". Currently, both daughters are living with us, because they've been attending 
UW-Madison, and lost jobs due to Covid-19. So at the moment they can charge their EVs in our 
garage. But now our eldest has graduated, gotten a full-time job, and is seeking an apartment to 
move into. If you thought finding an apartment which allows pets is difficult, that's easy 
compared to finding an apartment where one can charge an EV!! Yet, without a place to charge 
her vehicle, Heather has no transportation. Her car is useless, and her financial sacrifice for the 
benefit of our shared planet (a used gas-guzzler would have been considerably cheaper to buy) 
is for naught. 
 

The ordinance you are considering is of vital importance to all young adults, single adults, and 
lower-income families who do not have a private house they can wire for 240 volts and install 
their own Level 2 charger in. These people are depending on apartments, work places, 
colleges, hospitals, and hotels to have chargers available for them.  
 

Electric vehicles have already started to replace gasoline-powered vehicles, and that trend will 
accelerate as more auto manufactures launch EVs over the next few years. It is vital that we 
support a rapid transition to EVs, to reduce our transportation emissions, and meet our carbon 
reduction goals.  
 

A transition to EVs will benefit everyone in Madison, because it will reduce air pollution, and also 
help curb climate change, which threatens our food supply, livelihoods, health, and property with 
extreme weather events and unreliable seasons. 
 .  
We urge you to support this ordinance which will make it possible for people to switch to electric 
vehicles, thereby reducing emissions in our city, and building a better, more sustainable 
Madison. 
  

Thank you, 
 

Carol & Andrew Phelps  
7865 Sagebrush Trl. 
Middleton, WI 53562 

(608) 833-0562 

carolandyp@aim.com 
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The following contact request was received:  

 

Name: Diana Rodum  

Email: dianarodum@aol.com  

Subject: Transportation  

 

Message: Dear Ms. Stouder:  

 

Please vote in favor of the electric vehicle (EV) readiness ordinance (Legistar # 61929) coming 

up on the Common Council agenda. I believe that preparing for the transition to EVs is another 

way Madison can be a leading example for communities around the state.  

 

Most major auto manufacturers have plans to launch electric vehicles over the next five years. 

The question is not if, but when, EVs will replace gasoline-powered vehicles. With the passage 

of this ordinance, the City of Madison will help our community adapt to EVs, reduce our 

transportation emissions, and better meet our carbon reduction goals.  

 

Without this EV-readiness ordinance, which is common in progressive communities around the 

country, Madison will be caught flat-footed with outdated infrastructure. I urge you to support 

this ordinance so that we can reduce vehicle emissions and build a better, more sustainable 

Madison. 

 

I am a supporter of 350 Madison’s Community Climate Solutions Team.” 

 

Thank you, 

 

Diana Rodum 

406 Bryce Canyon Cir. 

Madison WI 53705  
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